Three Selectmen and secreatry present.

William Doll, proprietor of the Valley View Garden Center, requested permission to place a sign on High St. on the property of William Caldwell, with Mr. Caldwell's permission. Request granted.

Peter Gallup filed a written complaint against Wayne Daniels, stating that Mr. Daniels is establishing a junk yard at the Daniels residence.

He presented the Selectmen with pictures for proof of his remarks.

Mr. Robert Treadwell, Jr., president of the Amherst Systems, Inc., met with the Selectmen to discuss the conversion of the present Burglary Alarm System in the Town Office Building. His recommendation was accepted by the Selectmen for the amount of money appropriated in Art. #13 of the 1981 Town Warrant. (\$770). The system carries a warranty for one year on parts and labor.

Marion Woodbury came in to check her property assessment cards for errors in ownership and acreage.

A Building permit was approved for David Campbell.

Walter Leach, Jr. asked if the Selectmen would sell him about 100 yards of gravel from the LandFill. The Selectmen to allow a special exception in this case and agreed that repayment may be made as a trade with the Road Agent.

Dr. Brooks came in to discuss the PCB content which was found in the oil samples spread on town roads last October. The doctor's concern is that this product is not solvent therefore he stresses the fact that the contaminated areas must have the dust suppressed to avoid breathing this into the lungs. Dr. Brooks recommended requiring the oil company involved to pay the cost of spreading Calcium Chloride over the contaminated areas & water analyses. The Selectmen will seek town counsel.